TOWN OF MALVERN
RESOLUTION NO. 05-2022
ALABAMA DEPARTMENT OF TRANSPORTATION
HWY 52 WATER MAIN RELOCATION PROJECT

WHEREAS, the Town of Malvern has received funding from the Alabama Department of
Transportation for the purpose of the Hwy 52 Water Main Relocation Project, and

WHEREAS, a bid opening was held on April 14, 2022 and three sealed bids were received and opened
publicly at the Malvern Community Center on this date, and

WHEREAS, DHA Engineering, LLC has recommended the contract be awarded to L & K Contracting
Co., Inc. for the Base Bid in the amount of $146,174.00, and

WHEREAS, it has been determined that it is in the best interest of the Town of Malvern to enter into a
contract with L & K Contracting Co., Inc.

NOW, THEREFORE, LET IT BE RESOLVED by the Mayor and the Council of the Town of
Malvern, Alabama as follows:

SECTION 1. That the contract for “Hwy 52 Water Main Relocation Project” be awarded to L & K
Contracting Co., Inc. in the amount of $146,174.00.

SECTION 2. That Tom Vickers, in his capacity as Mayor, is hereby authorized and directed to
execute said contract on behalf of the Town of Malvern.

PASSED, ADOPTED, AND APPROVED ON THIS THE _10" DAY OF May__, 2022
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